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PWSSC did not have a season this year. We did not register any members. 
 
Our executive is myself, President, along with Vice President Jamie Schoorlemmer who 
has been assisting me. Our Treasurer has moved away and we are also looking for a 
Registrar to take over that position. 
 
Coaches are still: John MacLennan, Ryan Schoorlemmer, Bryce MacLennan, Chris 
Stone, Bennett Winnicky-Lewis and Hayley Winnicky-Lewis. They were in the process 
of completing some training in 2020 and hope to continue in the new season. 
 
Without a season this past year, our only success was the outdoor oval that we strongly 
encouraged skaters to utilize and at times, when restrictions were lessened, coaches 
joined in to do some fun time trials.   
 
We are hoping to do something massive in way of promotion for the club this summer. 
Our numbers are dwindling and with Arctic Games 2023 on the horizon, we need to 
build the team! 
  
Thank you, 
 
Jill Gjerlaug 
PWSSC President 
 


